EDEWG Conference Call 11/15/2001

Utilities: GPU, Penn Power, Duquesne, UGI, PECO, PPL

Suppliers/Service Providers: Electric America, PPL Energy Plus, Dominion Retail, Systrends, Exolink, PA Rural Electric Association, First Energy

Other:   PUC, BCS

Agenda:
1. Review / Approve Change Control 037 – 814 Drop - Add status reason code "B42" to indicate Alleged Slams 

2. Status of review of Implementation Guides

Review / Approve Change Control 037 – 814 Drop - Add status reason code "B42" to indicate Alleged Slams
A number of parties had objected to the Change Control, but the objection was not to the use of the 814 Drop new code, but rather to the business rule and process.

The proposed process is that if the customer calls the EDC during the rescission period and alleges a slam, the EDC would send an “Alleged Slam” code in the 814 Drop. The supplier would then be expected to resolve the situation with the customer. The EDCs believed that this would satisfy the rules of 57.177 a.

Dominion Retail proposed that the EDC request the customer to contact the supplier directly so that the issue can be resolved. Dominion Retail is concerned that this process could increase workload exponentially. 

Lou Sauers indicated that many customers who contact BCS (Bureau of Consumer Services) have said they would prefer not to deal with the party they are accusing of slamming them. 

The question as asked why is this being addressed now? BCS and the PUC said this had always been on the agenda, but that other priorities have caused this to be deferred.

After listening to the discussion, the PUC decided that since the suppliers are opposed to Change Control, it will not be approved at this time.

At this time, the existing process will continue:

If a customer calls the EDC and alleges a slam within the rescission period:

· EDC will rescind the supplier, and reinstate the customer to the prior state,

· EDC will provide customer with information they had (we received enrollment on x date)

· EDC will notify the customer of their PUC rights,

· EDC will only create a “dispute record” in their system if the customer requests it.

The PUC will be reviewing the rules for clarification. There were some comments that the Alleged Slamming flow charts do not necessarily reflect the current practices. It was recognized that the Flows might need to be revised after the PUC Law Bureau reviews the rules. 

Status of review of Implementation Guides

Diane Goff has received several comments that need to be addressed and possibly incorporated into the Implementation Guidelines. 

Diane will create a change control and post them to the list server, with the intent of resolving all of them on the next EDEWG call.

The target for re-publishing the implementation guides is still year end 2001.

Next Conference Call:

The next conference call will be on Thursday, December 6, 2001 at 2:00. To participate, call 717 901-0620.

